OFFICE OF THE SELECTBOARD
Town of Whitingham

P.O. Box 560

Jacksonville, Vermont 05342
A Meeting of the Whitingham Selectboard was held on Wednesday, September 30, 2015 at 7:30 PM, at the Selectboard Office, Municipal Center in Jacksonville, Vermont.  The following Selectboard members were present: Chair, Keith Bronson; Vice Chair, Allan Twitchell; Selectboard Members, Greg Brown, Robin Kingsley and Karl Twitchell along with Administrator, Ms. Bonnie Jo Radasch.  Guest:  Lister, Jenepher Burnell. 
7:30 Selectboard Chair, Keith Bronson, called the meeting of the Whitingham Selectboard to order.  Ms. Jen Burnell, Lister, was invited to the table to speak about Listers recent consult with Reading Listers (and VALA members) John Fike and Penny Allyn.  
Ms. Burnell shared, “The local multiplier was pinpointed and a couple aspects in the costing procedure should be looked at.  They noted they can work with NEMRC to create a parallel entity, a test module, we can work in.  We can also write a letter to the State to indicate to them what we would like to do, correcting the co-efficient of dispersion.  While we need to give it some more thought, it appears that hiring a professional appraisal company is potentially a good consideration.”  Burnell continued, “We might look at the properties physically, checking off the data, utilizing the parallel entity they could create.   In this is consideration as to whether we do it ourselves with a professional company or hire them.  If we do get a professional group, we’ll go in more prepared with the detail these two are providing us with.”  

“We have a second visit, to look at 6 other properties.  This will provide us with additional information for the office, and also surface suggestions as to how to tighten up the office.  We would like to have them back for an additional visit.”  It was noted that State Re-appraisal monies can potentially be tapped.  Ms. Burnell continued, “Following these conversations, I think we are going to be better informed and more efficient.  We should be better prepared for grievances as well as doing (more) site visits.  It is becoming obvious, we need to look at something every year, providing constant Lister involvement.”
Mr. Greg Brown asked about the program software and its flexibility.   
Ms. Burnell responded,  “As they explained it, the way they work in Reading, they keep track of properties on the market and properties that have sold so whenever there is a transfer, and there is a huge discrepancy, there is a red flag.  They go out and find what that might be, and make corrections.  There is more market analysis involved and not just cost analysis.  That is where the Listers have not had enough training, time etc.”
Mr. Greg Brown, “Manpower is going to come into question.  You might want to consider what to do about the Listers as we are approach March.”
Ms. Burnell, “I think I overheard a conversation at the VALA meeting, saying Listers just punch the numbers… but need to understand.  There are various concerns around hiring professionals to do the job and argument for that.  In Somerset, I worked with a professional appraisal company.  I would like to do the same here.”
Mr. Allan Twitchell, “It would be good to correct what is out of whack.  I’ve always argued about the consideration of having the same eyes looking at all the properties so there is relevant comparison, similar / similar.”
Ms. Burnell, “I believe a re-appraisal sets everything back to zero.”
7:55 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown to allow the Listers to spend up to $500 for the consultants from Reading, plus reimbursement of mileage at the Federal mileage rate; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor. 

Chair, Keith Bronson, “Are they are saying to re-appraise?”
Ms. Burnell, “They aren’t telling us what to do… I don’t think they would suggest one way or the other.  I believe they are going to write the Selectboard a report so you’ll have an idea of what they did for us.”  At 7:59, Ms. Burnell departed.

7:59 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to approve Payables Warrant, dated October 1, 2015; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor.  
8:01 A motion was made by Mr. Allan Twitchell for Selectboard to approve Whitingham Economic Development Group Warrant dated September 30, 2015; Mr. Robin Kingsley seconded.  All in favor.  

8:03 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to approve the Minutes of the Meeting of September 16, 2015; Mr. Karl Twitchell seconded.  All in favor. 
8:05 In other business Selectboard considered a State Dam Tax Assessment, that determines Jacksonville Pond Dam as a high hazard classification of dam and information provided from inquiry to VT Department of Environmental Conservation.  In conversation it was determined not to spend additional time researching or commenting, but rather to wait for the bill.

8:07 A letter from neighbors of the sportsman’s club on Fowler Road, complaining of noise and safety concerns was considered.  

8:11 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to enter Executive Session to discuss payroll, and include Selectboard and Administrator; Mr. Robin Kingsley seconded.  All in favor.  

9:46 With no decisions made, motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to exit Executive Session; Mr. Keith Bronson seconded.  All in favor.  
9:47 By mutual agreement, Administrator will withdraw from health insurance benefit.

9:48 A motion was made by Mr. Greg Brown for Selectboard to approve the Payroll Warrant, as written; Mr. Allan Twitchell seconded.  All in favor. 

9:49 A motion for Selectboard to adjourn was made by Mr. Greg Brown; Mr. Karl Twitchell seconded.

9:50 Chair, Keith Bronson declared the meeting adjourned.

These minutes have not been approved.  
Respectfully submitted, 
Bonnie Jo Radasch, Administrator, 
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